

Sri Sathya Sai Service Organisation - UK

Sathya Sai Centre of Leicester

SSE Wing Update April 2013

Sairam Dear Parents

Human Values Day

Please see the letter/poster (on main home page) outlining the special program this year commemorating Swami's Maha Samadhi below on Saturday 27th April 11-5 pm in Leicester: Maher Centre.

The SSE children will have the opportunity to offer an item of songs on the day and we would like to know availability and attendance of families on Saturday 27th April. There will be a crèche available all day with activities for all ages upstairs in Maher hall in the Mandir, so if you are able to attend then please register online and let your child's class teacher know. The class teachers will be phoning around this week to collect names also.

We will be holding practices from 11 - 12 pm at Soar Valley after SSE classes on 14th and 21st April to prepare and it will involve children from across the midlands (region 4) performing on the day together.

Easwaramma Day

Please find details of our National Easwaramma Day Program on the poster on main home page. It is always a fun interactive day to meet children from across the UK and will be a great experience for everyone to remember for years to come!

Again the class teachers will be phoning round to ask if you are attending the event and about transport, as we will be arranging a coach like last year to go down together on Saturday and would like to know numbers.

We will be holding practices for the region 4 children's item we will be performing on the theme of Christianity and these will be held for 3 weeks on Sunday 14, 21 and 28th April from 11 - 12 pm at Soar Valley (the final rehearsal may be longer on Sunday 28th and/or we may hold additional weekday practices as there will be a role play and songs, dates and times will be given when we start back after Easter.)

We will also be celebrating Easwaramma day locally on Sunday 5th May with our next SSE Group Bhajans from 9 – 10 am with a special program for all the children and families with the centre. More details to follow but we may also be preparing items for this program with the children too! There will be bhajan practices leading up to 5th May on Sundays and Fridays for children to get ready for and a final rehearsal date/time will be given out.

So we have lots of opportunities in the next 2 months for all the children to take part in various items, so please do get involved and enjoy the programs.

Thank you Sairam Aarti